
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.unitedwaygt.org/file/Homelessness-Solutions-Lab-Final-Report-Sept-17.pdf
https://www.unitedwaygt.org/file/2020shelterstrategy.pdf
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United Way Greater Toronto welcomes the formal adoption of several of 
these priorities, practices, and approaches into SSHA's Homelessness 
Solutions Service Plan, and the areas of alignment between the Service Plan 
and the input of sector partners, including actions to meaningfully address 
Indigenous homelessness and Anti-Black racism within the shelter system, 
implement housing focused service-delivery, diversion, and increase system 
coordination and planning as facilitated through Coordinated Access. 

United Way Greater Toronto is additionally very supportive of SSHA's new 
commitment to allocating 20% of its existing grant funding through a 
dedicated Indigenous funding stream, in collaboration with the Indigenous 
community entity and the Toronto Indigenous Community Advisory Board 
(TICAB). 

We support the long-term funding priorities identified in the Service Plan to 
increase homelessness prevention and permanent housing solutions, while 
reducing emergency shelter use but caution that investments in t hese 
priorities cannot wait. The pandemic has illustrated how ill equipped the 
current shelter system is for a system-wide shock, and the results of the 
Street Needs Assessment suggest that new approaches and homelessness 
priorities are needed given the increase in people using the base shelter 
system. 

In the context of limited resources and growing need, United Way Great er 
Toronto calls for increased allocations of funding to Shelter, Support, and 
Housing Administration's budget for the administration of community grants 
to implement programs and initiatives that integrate best practice and align 
with the Homelessness Solutions Service Plan's long-term funding priorities. 

Finally, the Service Plan's Implementation Priorities state that an operational 
plan will be developed for the transition out of hotel response sit es being 
used within the shelter system. The City's use of hotels in response to the 
pandemic was a bold and effective response to the risks posed by 
congregate shelter environments. In addition to being COVID-safe and 
allowing for isolation, the shelter hotels provided a dignified form of shelter 
to many clients who have benefitted from the privacy they afford. We 
commend Shelter, Support, and Housing Administration's leadership in their 
operation of the hotels, along with other City divisions and community 
partners. United Way Greater Toronto recommends that the development of 
any transition plan include meaningful consultation with existing hotel shelter 
operators, community partners, and clients with lived experience of 
homelessness and the shelter system. 

Acknowledging that housing with supports is the only solution to 
homelessness for many of the people who are experiencing it in the city, we 
reiterate our support for the COVID-19 Housing and Homelessness Recovery 
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Response Plan and its calls to higher levels of government to partner with the 
City of Toronto to create affordable, deeply affordable, and supportive 
housing opportunities. 

Yours sincerely, 

Ruth Crammond 
Vice President, Community Investment and Development 
rcrammond@uwgt.org 
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